
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Statement on yearling sample by ARB CEO 
 
 
“There have been unsubstantiated media reports today that a sample taken at the recent 
Magic Millions Yearling sale has proved positive for anabolic steroids.” 
 
“Whilst an inquiry into a substance is underway by Racing Queensland, it is not yet 
confirmed that it is an anabolic steroid. The ARB, at the request of Racing Queensland, 
has sought expert advice as to the nature of the substance.” 
 
“Until the results are known, I would caution against any speculation, let alone assumption, 
that the substance is an anabolic steroid until further enquiries are completed.” 
 
 
For further information: 
Peter McGauran 
0408 483 491 
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